
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE

May 3, 1993 Hearing Room D 8:30 a.m.   Tape 32 - 33

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Eldon Johnson, Chair Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Lisa
Naito Rep. Michael Payne Rep. Bob Repine Rep. Hedy Rijken Rep. Charles
Starr Rep. Bob Tiernan Rep. John Watt

MEMBER EXCUSED:   Rep. Cynthia Wooten Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen, Vice-Chair

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Jan
McComb, Committee Administrator Kimberly Burt, Committee Assistant

MEASURES HEARD:                  HB 2879 HB 2009 HB 2022 HB 3354 HB 3421
SB 3 SB 4 SB 343

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes  contain materials  which paraphrase  and/or summarize
statements made during this session. Only text enclosed in quotation
marks report a speaker's  exact words. For  complete contents of the
proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate Graphic
---]

TAPE 32, SIDE A

002    CHAIR JOHNSON: Calls the meeting to order. (8:44 a.m.)

WORK SESSION ON HB 2022

015   REP.  REPINE:  Describes  HB 2022;   submits  staff  measure
summary,  (-3) amendments, hand engrossed  version, fiscal  and revenue 
impact statements, (EXHIBIT A).

REP. PAYNE: I  have a concern  about the  increase; why is  such an
increase necessary?

CHAIR JOHNSON: Some  of the  fees have  been eliminated  and some have
been consolidated.

080    REP. NAITO:  Indicates support for the measure.

MOTION: REP. REPINE  MOVES THAT  HB 2022, AS  AMENDED, BE  SENT TO THE
FLOOR WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE  MOTION CARRIES. MEMBERS VOTING NO: REP.
PAYNE   MEMBERS   EXCUSED:    WATT,   WOOTEN,    VANLEEUWEN CARRIER:
VANLEEUWEN

WORK SESSION ON HB 3354

113  REP. STARR: Describes HB 3354; submits  staff measure summary, (-2)
amendments with hand engrossed version, revenue  and fiscal impact
statements, (EXHIBIT B).

CHAIR JOHNSON: I  would recommend this  bill goes to  appropriations;
are we still in compliance with federal OSHA laws?

REP. STARR:  Yes.



MOTION: REP. BEYER  MOVES THAT  HB 3354,  AS AMENDED,  BE SENT TO THE
APPROPRIATE HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION

MARILYN JOHNSTON,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes  reasoning for 
the fiscal impact.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE  MOTION CARRIES. MEMBERS EXCUSED: WOOTEN
AND VANLEEUWEN

WORK SESSION ON HB 3421

210   REP.  BEYER:  Describes   HB 3421,  submits   staff  measure
summary,  (-1) amendments, hand engrossed  version, fiscal  and revenue 
impact statements, (EXHIBIT C).

240  MOTION:  REP.  REPINE  MOVES  THAT  HB 3421,  AS  AMENDED,  BE 
SENT TO  THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE  MOTION CARRIES. MEMBERS EXCUSED: WOOTEN
AND VANLEEUWEN         CARRIER:  BEYER

WORK SESSION ON SB 3

255  REP.  REPINE:  Describes  SB  3, submits  staff  measure  summary,
fiscal and revenue impact statements, (EXHIBIT D.

272  MOTION: REP.  REPINE MOVES  THAT SB  3 BE  SENT TO  THE FLOOR  WITH
A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: IN  A ROLL  CALL  VOTE THE  MOTION  CARRIES. MEMBERS VOTING NO:
PAYNE,  RIJKEN,   STARR   MEMBERS  EXCUSED:   WOOTEN   AND VANLEEUWEN
CARRIER:  REPINE

WORK SESSION ON SB 4

295  REP.  RIJKEN:  Describes  SB  4, submits  staff  measure  summary,
fiscal and revenue impact statements, (EXHIBIT E).

REP. NAITO: They think  they have the  authority now, but this  will
make it clear.

330  MOTION: REP.  REPINE MOVES  THAT SB  4 BE  SENT TO  THE FLOOR  WITH
A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE  MOTION CARRIES. MEMBERS EXCUSED: WOOTEN
AND VANLEEUWEN     CARRIER:  RIJKEN

339  MOTION:  REP.  REPINE  MOVES  THAT  THE  RULES  BE  SUSPENDED  TO
ALLOW  REP. WATT TO VOTE ON HB 2022, 3354, 3421 AND SB 3.

VOTE: HEARING NO  OBJECTION THE MOTION  CARRIES. REP.  WATT VOTES AYE,
AYE, AYE & AYE

WORK SESSION ON SB 343-A

350  REP.  NAITO:  Describes SB  343,  submits  staff measure  summary,
fiscal and revenue impact statements, (EXHIBIT F).

385  MOTION  REP.  WATT  MOVES  THAT  SB  343  BE  SENT  TO  THE  FLOOR



WITH  A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

396   VOTE:   IN  A   ROLL  CALL   VOTE  THE   MOTION  CARRIES.  
MEMBERS EXCUSED: WOOTEN AND VANLEEUWEN   CARRIER:  NAITO

WORK SESSION ON HB 2879

400  REP. WATT: Describes HB 2879, submits  staff measure summary, (-1)
amendments, hand engrossed version, fiscal and revenue impact
statements, (EXHIBIT G).

REP. PAYNE:  Indicates opposition to the measure.

REP. NAITO:  Indicates opposition to the measure.

REP. WATT:  Indicates support for the measure.

REP. BEYER:  Indicates support for the measure.

TAPE 33, SIDE A

045    REP. TIERNAN:  Indicates support for the measure.

075  MOTION:  REP.  REPINE  MOVES  THAT  HB 2879,  AS  AMENDED,  BE 
SENT TO  THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

080   VOTE:  IN  A  ROLL   CALL  VOTE  THE  MOTION   CARRIES.  MEMBERS
VOTING  NO: NAITO,  PAYNE,  RIJKEN,  MEMBERS  EXCUSED:  WOOTEN  AND
VANLEEUWEN CARRIER:  WATT

WORK SESSION ON HB 2009

090  REP.  WATT:  Describes HB 2009;  submits  staff measure  summary,
fiscal and revenue impact statements, (EXHIBIT H).

REP. REPINE:  When the rules were written, was there an overview or
review?

REP. WATT:  A number  of legislators  sent  letters and  Legislative
Council checked on the interpretation.

REP. NAITO: The staff measure summary says  the Attorney General, (AG),
felt the interpretation did carry of the intent of the law.

REP. WATT: The AG wasn't in the conference  committee and BOLI was; I
sat on the committee and I know what the intent was, regardless of the
AG's opinion.

REP. BEYER: We did spend  time on the interpretation;  we had testimony
that this is working and  that the Oregon Family  Leave Act is  a model
for other states.

155    REP. TIERNAN:  What is the definition of a full time employee?

REP. WATT: Page 2, (8) gives specifications  for who isn't applicable in
the bill.

REP. PAYNE:  Indicates opposition to the measure.

MOTION: REP. TIERNAN MOVES THAT HB 2009 BE SENT TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO



PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE  MOTION FAILS. MEMBERS VOTING NO: BEYER,
NAITO, PAYNE AND RIJKEN   MEMBERS EXCUSED:  WOOTEN AND VANLEEUWEN

CHAIR JOHNSON:  We are adjourned.  (9:25 a.m.)

Submitted by,  Reviewed by,

Kimberly Burt  Marilyn Johnston Committee Assistant  Committee
Administrator
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A -  HB 2202:  Staff  measure summary,  (-3)  amendments, hand 
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hand  engrossed version, fiscal and revenue impact statements submitted
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revenue impact statements, submitted by staff, pp 8 H -  HB 2009:  Staff
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